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November 14, 2023

On November 10th, 2023, the Okotoks Oilers Athletic Association (“O0AA”) learned that the
Winnipeg police had charged Madison Biluk with a number of offences, including sexual assault,
in connection with a player she coached in Manitoba from 2019-21.

The OOAA operates AAA and AA hockey programs as part of the Okotoks Minor Hockey
Association (“OMHA”). The OMHA is a member of Hockey Alberta.

Ms. Biluk coached the OOAA U18AA Raiders Team in 2021-22. The OOAA is not aware of any
complaints which are similar in nature to the charges brought against Ms. Biluk by the Winnipeg
police in connection with her coaching of the U18AA Raiders Team.

As part of Hockey Alberta, the OOAA and OMHA are committed to fostering an environment
that is safe for all participants. We support and encourage any individual who has experienced
any type of mistreatment, sexual violence, harassment or bullying by someone affiliated with
the OOAA or the OMHA to bring forward their concerns to the appropriate authority. In
particular, we encourage any individual who may have concerns about their interactions with
Ms. Biluk during her time with the OOAA to contact the Okotoks RCMP detachment.

Sincerely,

eoff Stewart
President
Okotoks Minor Hockey Association
Dan Laplante President OOAA

CC: OMHA Board of Directors, OOAA Board of Directors
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